
 
 
November 17, 2017 

 
Phase II Hall Street Stores to Shores Project – Week of November 13th 

 
Progress on the Hall Street project was slower than anticipated this week due to some equipment break 
downs and the discovery of a buried pier in the construction area.  However, the Contractor was still 
able to make progress in the instillation of large manhole structures and storm water piping. 
 
The focus for the week of November 17th to 23rd will be continuing the instillation of storm water 
piping through the parking lot area.  Please note that parking in the parking lot area will be limited and 
people are recommended to park along Lakeside Drive. 
 
Please be aware that during this period that Hall Street between Front and Lakeside Drive will be closed 
on November 22nd due to repair work that CP Rail will be performing on their crossing.  A Public Notice 
has been issued notifying the public of this work.  During this period, access from Front Street to 
Lakeside Drive will be via the detour route on Cedar Street. (See map below). 
 

 
 
Access to the Boat houses will be maintained during the week of Nov 17 to 23rd and access remains 
from the north side of the gazebo.  Please proceed slowly and use caution while accessing this area. 
 
The City remains committed in keeping traffic moving and ensuring access to businesses along Hall 
Street and Lakeside Drive.  The City requests that the public remain patient during the construction and 
to continue to support the businesses along Hall Street and Lakeside Drive. 
 
Ongoing project updates will be available on the City’s webpage and via Facebook as the project 
proceeds.  
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